October 29, 2024
Dear CPS Energy Customer:

On behalf of CPS Energy, the engineering project team and | would like to inform you of an
upcoming project involving the Howard to Leon Creek 138kV transmission lines that are
crossing your property. The project consists of replacing the poles and energized wire within a
3-mile-long segment of the existing high-voltage transmission lines from SH-16 to Loop 410.

Our contractor, Source Power, LLC, will be replacing the poles and wire. This improvement
project is expected to begin on November 12, 2024, and is expected to be completed by May
16, 2025. The anticipated working hours during the scheduled work week will be from 7 a.m. — 6
p.m., and occasionally on weekends. No work will be completed the Thanksgiving and
Christmas holidays.

Please be advised that there will be vehicular traffic through the easement as crews
transport maintenance equipment in and about each pole location.

If you have any questions or require more detailed information about this important project, you
may contact me or the Project Manager, Oscar Luevanos at (210) 353-4504 or by email
oluevanos@cpsenergy.com. Thank you in advance for your patience and understanding as
we work to complete this significant project.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Scheffler
Project Engineer

Oscar Luevanos Jennifer Scheffler
Project Manager Project Engineer
(210) 353-4504 (210) 353-2769

oluevanos@cpsenergy.com jscheffler@cpsenergy.com
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